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Special Public Session of July 14, 2022 
 
 

Santa Cruz Port Commission 
MINUTES 

 
Commission Members Present: 
Reed Geisreiter Chair  
Darren Gertler  Vice-chair (via Zoom)    
Stephen Reed  Commissioner 
Dennis Smith  Commissioner 
Toby Goddard  Commissioner 
 
SPECIAL PUBLIC BUDGET SESSION – 4:00 PM  
 
Chair Geisreiter brought the special public session to order at 4:00 PM at the Harbor Public Meeting Room, 
365 A Lake Avenue, Santa Cruz, CA (hybrid meeting format). 

 
1. Oral Communication  
  
2. Adoption of Pension Liability Management Policy 

 
Discussion: Port Director MacLaurie stated that a draft Pension Liability Management Policy is 

being presented for review and consideration. She highlighted the following: 
 

• The District’s Unfunded Accrued Liability (UAL) is directly tied to CalPERS 
pension costs. 

• The District’s current UAL totals approximately $8.6 million (with interest) 
across its three pension plans. 

• The District has always made its required annual contribution (paid on a 
monthly basis), but has never taken a proactive approach to managing the 
debt or establishing desired funding levels for each plan. 

 
Port Director MacLaurie stated that the proposed draft policy, which was reviewed by 
the Business-Finance Committee on May 18, 2022, will provide staff and the 
Commission with useful tools to actively manage and reduce the District’s UAL over 
time. 
 
Port Director MacLaurie stated that staff has worked with Andrew Flynn of CalMuni 
Advisors to prepare the draft policy. Mr. Flynn provided an overview of the District’s 
current UAL and reviewed the pension management tools outlined in the draft policy. 
He highlighted the following: 
 

• The District’s total UAL for its largest pension plan (Classic Plan – 2.5% at 
55) has grown by approximately $2.1 million over the last decade. 
Additionally, the funding level for this plan has decreased by approximately 
2% over the same period (from 71.58% funded to 69.6% funded). 

• Establishing a desired funding level for each plan (90% is recommended) is a 
key component of managing UAL debt. 
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